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SAT: 5:00 PM Mass - Song Leader/Organist  

SUN: 8:15 AM 
8:30 AM 

10:00 AM 
10:15 AM 
10:15 AM 

 

RCIA - Lounge 
Mass - Song Leader/Organist 
Childcare - Nursery 
Mass - Children’s Choir/Organist 
Church Time, Grades 1 & 2 

MON: 9:30 AM 
10:00 AM 

6:30 PM 

Eucharistic Adoration - Chapel 
Quilting Group - Lounge 
Stations of the Cross 

TUES: 9:00 AM 
6:30 PM 

 

Pray & Play - Lounge 
RE Grades 3 - 5 
 

WED: 4:00 PM 
6:30 PM 
8:00 PM 

Children’s Choir Practice - Lounge 
RE Grades 6 - 11 
Youth Group - St. JP2 Room 

THUR:      6:30 AM 
6:00 PM 
7:00 PM 

 

Prayer Group - Chapel 
Soup & Substance - Bona Hall 
Nativity Choir Practice - Church 
 

SAT: 3:30 PM 
 

5:00 PM 

Confirmation Sponsor/Candidate 
     Meeting - Bona Hall 
  Mass - Song Leader/Organist  

SUN:  
8:15 AM 
8:30 AM 

10:00 AM 
10:15 AM 
10:15 AM 

 

Sunday Hospitality in Bona Hall 
RCIA - Lounge 
Mass - Nativity Choir/Organist 
Childcare - Nursery 
Mass - Song Leader/Organist 
Church Time, Grades 1 & 2 

PARISH STEWARDSHIP  
FEBRUARY 13 - FEBRUARY 14, 2016 

 
Sacrificial Offering…….……….………………….. $9,909.00 
Loose Offertory………………………………….…....  917.00 
Online Giving……….…………………….……....….1,748.00 
Total………………………………………..…........$12,574.00             
Maintenance Improvement Fund…….…………...….. $229.00 
Ash Wednesday………………………………..……$1,315.00  

To meet our budget, we need  $16,300.00 each week. 
 

 

FYTD Budgeted Receipts…...…...……...……..…$537,900.00 
FYTD Actual Receipts……………………………$542,769.00 
Surplus thru week #33……………………….….$    4,869.00 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO  CALENDAR RAFFLE 
WINNERS FOR FEBRUARY!!! 

 
 

11th Lynn Van Frachen.$25.00   15th Kenneth Matthews.......$25.00 
12th Rose Valetine...…..$25.00    16th Amanda Efferson……$25.00 
12th  Ryan Krysiak…….$25.00   17th Ellen Buckman…...….$25.00 
15th Jerry Kaiser…….$100.00 (Valentine’s Day) 
  
 

Please allow 2-3 weeks for processing payment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Bishop’s Appeal goal is…………………….$86,236.00 
73 parishioners have donated…………………….$37,141.00 
Amount needed to reach our goal………………..$49,095.00 
 

Thank you for your support of the 2016 Bishop’s Appeal 

PRAY AND PLAY 
 

The next scheduled date is  
February 23 

    9:00 AM -- 12:00 PM  

 
 
 
 
 

Please keep the family of  
Earl Patton 

in your prayers. 
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WORSHIP NEWS 
 

Contact: Wayne Efferson, Director of Worship 
490-1352 x206 or natwe@nativityparish.com 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS 
 (Mondays this Lent) 

Two Styles Offered - Traditional & Contemporary 
 

Traditional (scripture based) 
 

Contemporary (reflections by Sr. Joan Chittisler 
Gateway to Resurrection) 

 
Dates vary: 
 
 Monday, February 15 Contemporary 
 Monday, February 22 Traditional 
 Monday, February 29 Contemporary 
 Monday, March 7  Traditional 
 Monday, March 14 Contemporary 
 Monday, March 21 Traditional 
 

Stations of the Cross are held  
at 6:30 PM in Church. 

LENTEN FASTING 
Lent began on Ash Wednesday, February 10 

 

By itself, fasting is probably not very useful spiritually. 
 

But, along with prayer, fasting can help us to recognize our 
deep need for God. Physical hunger can help awaken our  
spiritual hunger. 
 

Fasting can help us realize how attached we are to superficial 
comfort and pleasure, challenging us to rethink our priorities. 
 

Fasting can be an act of solidarity with those who regularly 
experience hunger, giving us a brief glimpse of their daily 
struggle. 
 

During your fasting this Lent, you might want to learn more 
about hunger and its causes. Here are just a few of the many 
websites you could visit to learn more about or to get involved  
in solving the problem of hunger. 
 

www.secondharvest.org  America’s Second Harvest 
www.bread.org  Bread for the World 
www.thp.org  The Hunger Project 
http://orb.crs.org  Operation Rice Bowl 
www.poverty.com Poverty.com 

FAST AND ABSTINENCE 
 

Catholics are to keep the Lenten fast and abstinence according 
to the following directives: 
 

Catholics who have celebrated their 14th birthday are bound 
to abstain from meat on Ash Wednesday, all the Fridays of 
Lent, and Good Friday. On these days of complete abstinence, 
meat or soup or gravy made from meat are not to be eaten. 
 

Catholics who have celebrated their 18th birthday, in addition 
to abstaining from meat, are bound to fast as well on Ash 
Wednesday and Good Friday. Fasting means eating only one 
full meal per day. Smaller amounts of food may be taken at 
two other meals, but no food should be eaten between meals. 
 

The obligations to fast ceases with the celebration of one’s 
59th birthday.  

MAKE A BED FOR A HOMELESS PERSON 
 

Do you have any old blankets, quilts, and/or mattress pads  
(no electric blankets please) that you would like to donate for 
making portable sleeping bags for the homeless in Milwaukee. 
My sister-in-law, Ann Birr-Ruelle, is one of many volunteers 
who make the sleeping bags for the outreach work of  
Repairers of the Breach, downtown Milwaukee. Past Lents 
you provided hundreds of blankets and Ann was able to sew 
hundreds of  sleeping bags (7 blankets sewed together; back 
strap included!). 
 

You  can drop off your old blankets  in the Narthex or Parish Office 
during Lent. 

WORLD’S POOR COLLECTION 
March 5-6 (Laetare “Rejoice” Sunday, 4th Sunday in Lent) 
 

This Lenten almsgiving collection provides each of us with an 
opportunity to express our solidarity with the powerless and 
the poor in this country and abroad. Programs funded by this 
collection provide opportunity to thousands of people. The 
three agencies represented in this collection are official church 
agencies that work to help the poor help themselves out of 
poverty. You will have a choice to contribute to any one or all. 
The Campaign for Human Development was founded to end 
the cycle of poverty throughout America by funding  
organizations that help individuals help themselves. CCHD’s 
grants go to improving education, supporting economic  
development and improving housing in low-income  
neighborhoods. 25% of this collection remains in our diocese 
to support local anti-poverty efforts. The Catholic Relief  
Services Collections funds six Catholic Agencies that work to 
serve our suffering brothers and sisters around the world 
providing humanitarian aid, resettling displaced individuals 
and advocating on behalf of victims. This collection allows us 
to see every encounter with a suffering person as an  
opportunity to help Jesus in disguise. Peter’s Pence unites us 
in solidarity with Pope Francis and his works of charity to 
those in need. Your donation enables the Holy Father to  
support victims of war, natural disasters and others in need of  
assistance. 
  
Please be as generous as you are able! 



FAITH  FORMATION  
 

Contact: Dr. Robert Berchmans 490-1352 x216 or 
natrb@nativityparish.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HUNGERING TO GIVE BACK 
 

This week, CRS Rice Bowl takes us to Laos, where Hongkham 
is using her love of cooking to provide for her family - and 

feed an entire school. How do we use our passions and gifts 
for the betterment of those we meet? 

 

Visit crsricebowl.org for more information. 
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LENTEN SPIRITUAL GATHERING 
Thursday, March 3, 2016 

6:30 PM in Bona Hall 
 

You are invited to join the Women’s Guild during their 
March meeting as they enter into a visual prayer experience 
this Lent with Arts & Faith: video commentary about five 
works of art inspired by scripture. Take a new look at this 
season of spiritual renewal through the lens of sacred art. 
Approximate time for this experience will be 20-25 minutes. 
 

Video commentary for Arts & Faith is by Daniella Zsupan-
Jerome, assistant professor of liturgy, catechesis and  
evangelization at Loyola University New Orleans. She holds 
a bachelor’s degree in theology from the University of Notre 
Dame, a master’s degree in liturgy from St. John’s University 
in Collegeville, a Master’s degree in religion and the arts from 
Yale Divinity School, and a Ph.D. in theology and  
education from Boston College. Her unique background in 
faith and art brings to life a new way of observing Lent and 
understanding the season on a more personal level. 
 

Parishioners who plan to attend, please RSVP by March 1, to 
Betty Weizenicker by phone or text at (920) 265-7926 or by 
email at bweizenicker@me.com. 

EASTER FLOWERS 
Deadline is March 17 

 

One great tradition we have continued each Easter is the  
Easter Flower decorations. They are a sign and symbol of 
God’s re-creative spirit. Many remember loved ones through 
this living memorial because they believe in 
the Resurrected Christ. 
 

To contribute to the flowers, use your Easter 
Flower envelope. Names of loved ones will be 
included in the Easter Sunday  
bulletin.  

FAMILY LENTEN PRAYER 
OPPORTUNITIES 

In his Pastoral Letter, Bishop David Ricken set 
a six-year plan called “Disciples on the Way”. 
In this the second year of the plan he calls us 
to focus on prayer. Also, the season of Lent 
calls us to prayer. Faith Formation program of 

Nativity parish is offering an opportunity for all the 
parishioners to experience various forms of prayer 
from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. on Tuesday, March 8 and 
Wednesday, March 9, we will provide an opportunity to pray 
the Rosary, the Stations of the Cross, Divine Mercy Chaplet 
and Eucharistic Adoration. Facilitators will guide the groups to 
experience these forms of prayer. Everyone in the parish is 
invited to come to one of these evenings. There will be no 
Faith Formation classes on these two days. It is our hope that 
we can draw closer to God through these family Lenten prayer 
opportunities. 

THREE PARISH 
PILGRIMAGES 

 
In connection with the Jubilee year of Mercy, 
Pope Francis opened a sacred door in St. 
Peter’s Basilica in Rome. Bishop David Ricken 
has designated churches in our diocese as special places of 
prayer. There are special graces, including a Plenary 
Indulgence, granted to anyone visiting these Churches and 
saying special prayers. Faith Formation program of Nativity 
parish is sponsoring pilgrimages to these three Churches. We 
want to invite all the faithful of Nativity parish to be part of 
these pilgrimages. The first pilgrimage is on Sunday, April 17 
to St. Francis Xavier Cathedral. The other two pilgrimages 
will be to St. Joseph’s Shrine in De Pere and Our Lady of 
Good Help in Champion. One will be in July and the other in 
September. Details will be provided in the Church bulletin. 
This will be a singular way of celebrating the Jubilee year. 
Make this a parish-wide event and a holy endeavor.  

NATIVITY COLUMBARIUM 
PROJECT REJECTION 

 

We had been informed verbally in December that our plans for 
a columbarium had been rejected by the Diocese. The parish 
has since received written confirmation of the Diocese’s policy, 
“The Green Bay Diocese does not allow individual parishes to 
install a columbarium in the parish church or on the parish 
grounds as a substitute for the cemetery”. This directive goes 
back to Bishop Zubick from October of 2004 and was affirmed 
by Bishop Ricken. 
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RCIA - RITE OF CHRISTIAN 
INITIATION FOR ADULTS 

 
 
 
 
 

ARE YOU CATHOLIC? Would you 
like to know more about the Catholic 
faith? Are you or someone you know  
interested in converting from another 
Christian religion, or maybe someone 

you know has never been baptized and is interested in  
becoming a Catholic?  

 
RCIA, the Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults can be one 
way of answering these questions. Inquiry sessions will be 
held on Sundays following the 8:30 AM Mass (in the Lounge, 
adjacent to Bona Hall).  
 
 
 

If you or someone you know are interested in learning what 
the RCIA has to offer, contact Wayne Efferson at 490-1352 
x206, or at natwe@nativityparish.com. 

Please join us for our Lenten “serving” of 

 

SOUP AND SUBSTANCE 2016 
at Nativity Parish 

 

Feb. 25 - Fr. Dennis Bergsbaken 
  “Alcoholism and the Healing Grace 
   of Recovery” 

 
 

All evenings will take place in Bona Hall from 6:00-7:00 
p.m. Please call the Parish Office to register, 499-5156. 
There is no charge, but a free will offering is appreciated. 
 

If you are willing to make desserts for any of these 
dates, please contact the Parish Office at 499-5156. 

 

Thank you!! 

LET’S MAKE OUR HOUSE INVITING 

On any given week there are at least 1,500 worshippers who 
come through our church doors to celebrate the Eucharist 
(Mass). With all those worshippers comes a messy pew, e.g., 
songbooks, pew cards not properly stored in the hymnal racks 
and/or bulletins and trash left in the pew after Mass. In an  
effort to keep our “House of God” fresh and inviting for the 
next group of worshippers, we ask you to help keep the pews 
in an orderly fashion when you leave. 
 

Currently, the Ushers try their best to clean up after each 
Mass, and the Church Helpers come once a week to clean 
the candle stands and holy water bowls, in addition to  
recycling the bulletins and attending to the pews. Let’s make 
our house inviting by storing the pew cards inside the  
songbooks, with the songbooks stored horizontally with 
the spine facing up. 
 

This little habit done over and over each time you come to 
Mass will truly help make our church inviting for all who  
enter these doors. 

 YOUR HELP IS NEEDED! 
 

The Worship Ministry really needs your assistance with 
preparing our Worship space for the celebration of Mass. 
Because of illness and ministers’ schedules, we have lost four 
of our Church Helper ministers and we need your help. 
 
 

The ministry of Church Helper looks after the holy water and 
bowls, bulletins at the entrances and altar candles. The time 
involved to complete these tasks averages 30-45 minutes. 
Here’s a wonderful, simple and fulfilling ministry (volunteer) 
experience that is flexible and doesn’t require much time, 
while giving you a sense of creating a spirit of hospitality for 
those who come to celebrate the Mass. 
 
 

You would be asked to be on a rotating schedule with other 
volunteers, so your frequency of service depends on how 
many are involved in this ministry. 
 
 

Won’t you please consider this fulfilling ministry by  
contacting Wayne Efferson, 
Director of Worship at  
490-1352, x206 or at  
natwe@nativityparish.com.
    
   
   

Thank you 
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BISHOP’S APPEAL  
            FEBRUARY 20-21, 2016  

 
Then from the cloud came a voice that said,  

“This is my chosen Son; listen to him.”  Luke 9:35 

 
 

 

Dear Friends, 
 

This week, we hear the familiar story of the Transfiguration of Jesus. Jesus underwent a dramatic change in appearance so his 
inner circle of disciples could behold him in His glory, Peter, James & John had only known him in His human body. He was 
their teacher, their spiritual leader - and now, in His transfiguration, they could see he was so much more. 
 

Jesus was constantly teaching His disciples, revealing Himself so they could carry forth His mission. Today, teachers and  
catechists play a critical role in inspiring our children to follow Jesus just like the disciples. Here at Nativity of Our Lord Parish, 
we are blessed to have educators who reveal Him through Bible stories, help build a relationship to Him through prayer and 
guide children through the sacraments to a special, holy bond with Him. I am so grateful for their service to our Church. 
 

When you make a gift to the Bishop’s Appeal, you help develop and inspire these educators who influence the faith of our  
children. In fact, your gift to the Appeal comes back to help train teachers right here at Nativity.  
 

Please make your gift to today. Contact our Parish Office, use the pledge card you received at home or visit the Bishop’s Appeal  
website at www.catholicfoundation.org/give.  
 

Thank you for your gift to the Bishop’s Appeal and for your support of Nativity of Our Lord Parish. 

NATIVITY OF OUR LORD PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Listed below are the Parish Pastoral Council Members for 2016. If you would like to reach one of us, please contact our Parish  
Secretary, Bobbie Skalecki, at 499-5156. She will pass on your name and phone number to the Council member you wish to  
contact. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ministry Representatives: 
 

Jane Jelinek - Faith Formation/Youth  
Lisa Thetreau - Worship  

Lois Mauermann - Family Life 
Karen Palluconi - Social Concerns 

Kimberly Krejcarek - Stewardship Ministry 
Judy Schroeder - Finance Council  

Joan Baker - Recording Secretary (volunteer) 

 
Nativity of Our Lord Parish Council Members: 

 

Dennis Amtmann (Chair) 
Dave Raupp (Vice Chair) 
Chris Steffes (Secretary) 

Marty Borowicz (Parish Rep) 
Mary Ann Rankin (Parish Rep)  

Joan Ladwig (Parish Rep) 
Craig Fletcher (Trustee-Secretary)  

Judy Schroeder (Trustee-Treasurer)  
Fr. Jack Harper (Ex Officio) 

WHAT IS SCRIP? 
 

SCRIP costs you nothing extra. Everyone has to eat /put gas in their car / purchase personal care items and clothing. We hope that 
if you make your purchases at participating businesses, you will use SCRIP to pay for them. 
 

SCRIP is a program where you can buy certificates for every day purchases. 
 

SCRIP is used to help offset expenses at our parish. 
 

You can use the cards just like any other gift card/certificate.  There is NO EXTRA COST. You buy a $10 gas card, you receive a 
$10 gas card. If you have not purchased SCRIP how about trying it and see how it works. At every weekend Mass, someone is  
selling SCRIP in the Narthex or you can purchase SCRIP weekdays in the Parish Office during office hours, 8-4. 
 

We also need volunteers to help sell SCRIP before and after weekend Masses. Can you help? Call Judy at 499-3248. Won’t you 
please give it a try?!! 
 

2/8-2/14: $crip sold - $3,950.00      Profit - $185.30 
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All The Amazing Volunteers of Nativity !! 
(Past, Present & Soon-to-be) 

are Invited to the 
Volunteer Appreciation Brunch! 

Sunday, March 6, 2016, Bona Hall  Following the 8:30 & 10:15 Masses 
Whether you currently serve, are considering serving, or have served in the past: 

Come enjoy fellowship and brunch 

Members of the Stewardship Ministry will be available for any questions and to personally THANK YOU!     
Questions? Contact Deb, Volunteer Coordinator:  490-1352 ext. 211 or natdl@nativityparish.com 

WOMEN’S GUILD 
 

PLEASE CONTINUE TO SAVE THOSE 
PLASTIC CAPS FOR OUR 

“CAPS OF LOVE” PROJECT. 
 
 

The Women’s Guild is accepting CLEAN CAPS ONLY.  
There is a container in the Narthex for drop off. If there is a 
question if it is a good cap or not, just put it in the container 
anyway, our sorters will check it out. REMEMBER, CAPS 
MUST BE CLEAN!!   
\ 
THANK YOU to all those that are colleting the caps, you are 
helping handicapped children! 
 
The Women’s Guild still needs ice cream pails for doing their  
sorting of CAPS. If you have some, please drop them off in 
the Parish Office. 
 
GOD BLESS YOU!! 

           FIRESIDE TOUR 
  SISTER ACT 

WEDNESDAY APRIL 20, 2016 
      SIGNUP DEADLINE MARCH 19 

 
 

We still have room for our  
April 20 Fireside Trip “Sister Act”! 

 

 
Please check out our other trips: 
 

Wednesday, June 8:  Rockin’ at the Fireside 
 

Wednesday, September 14:  Million Dollar Quartet 
 

Wednesday, November 16 and Thursday, December 8: 
Fireside Christmas 

 

Cost is only $90.00 
 

Call Judy at 499-3248 or 
Vicki at the Parish Office at 499-5156. 

WOMEN’S GUILD 
ANNUAL RUMMAGE & BAKE SALE 

 

This will be held on Friday, April 15 from 8:30 AM to 4 PM 
and Saturday, April 16 from 8:30 AM to Noon. 
 
Lunch will be available on Friday, April 15. Please think 
about donating your clean usable items to our sale, no  
electronics please. We accept clothing and shoes in good  
condition. We will also have a book sale, so please think 
about donating your used books. 
 
Please mark your bags or boxes “Rummage Sale” and bring 
to Bona Hall from now until Thursday, April 14. 
 
We appreciate your help to make this rummage sale a success. 
Questions?  Call Mary at 494-3088 or Marge at 494-0244. 

OUR CHURCH PICNIC  
NEEDS YOUR HELP!!! 

We need someone to chair the Large Raffle!  The Children’s 
games need new or lightly used toys for prizes. Please No 
Stuffed Animals. Toys can be dropped off in the Parish Office.  
Thank you!!! 
If interested contact Deb Langenhuizen at 499-5156 ext. 211 

or email: natdl@nativityparish.com. 



 

BAPTISMS 
Parents may schedule their child’s Baptism after they have 
completed a two-part preparation program. Call the Parish 
Office at least 60 days before Baptism for interview and 
preparation session. 
 

BAPTISM DATES  
December 20 

 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
(Following 8:30 AM Mass—See dates listed below) 
This Sacrament is offered to anyone in need of Christ’s healing 
touch. The Anointing of the Sick is a sacrament for those who 
are in need of physical, emotional, or spiritual healing. Think of 
friends and loved ones who may want to receive this sacrament 
and invite them to this Mass. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK DATES 
 
 

RCIA—RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION 
FOR ADULTS 

Do you want to know more about the Catholic faith? Are you or 
someone you know interested in becoming baptized or confirmed 
as a Catholic? For more information about this process call 
Wayne Efferson (490-1352 ext. 206) or email 
natwe@nativityparish.com. 

REPORTING SEXUAL ABUSE 
 

If you know of an incident of sexual abuse 
of a person who is now under the age of 18 
 by a priest, deacon, employee or volunteer, 
PLEASE IMMEDIATELY CALL THE CIVIL 
AUTHORITIES AND THEN THE DIOCESE. 

 

If the person was abused as a minor 
but is now an adult, 

please contact: 
Jayne Stefanic, 

Diocesan Assistance Coordinator, 
Diocese of Green Bay 

920-272-8174 or 1-877-270-8174 (toll free) 
 

We also encourage you to report the incident 
to local civil authorities. 

 

YOU MATTER TO US — 
THERE IS HOPE! 

 
 
 

Crisis Center Pregnancy Hotline 
      436-8888          433-9955 

 

BAPTISMS 
Parents may schedule their child’s Baptism after they have 
completed a two-part preparation program. Call the Parish 
Office at least 60 days before Baptism for interview and 
preparation session. 
 

BAPTISM DATES  
April 10, May 8 and June 19 

 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
(Following 8:30 AM Mass—See dates listed below) 
This Sacrament is offered to anyone in need of Christ’s healing 
touch. The Anointing of the Sick is a sacrament for those who 
are in need of physical, emotional, or spiritual healing. Think of 
friends and loved ones who may want to receive this sacrament 
and invite them to this Mass. 
 

2016 ANOINTING OF THE SICK DATES 
May 29, July 31 and October 30 

 

RCIA—RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION 
FOR ADULTS 

Do you want to know more about the Catholic faith? Are you or 
someone you know interested in becoming baptized or confirmed 
as a Catholic? For more information about this process call 
Wayne Efferson (490-1352 ext. 206) or email 
natwe@nativityparish.com. 



 
 
 
 CHURCH NAME AND ADDRESS 
  Nativity of Our Lord Church #645850 
  2270 South Oneida Street 
  Green Bay, WI 54304 
 
 TELEPHONE 
  920 499-5156 
 
 CONTACT PERSON 
  Bobbie Skalecki 
 
 EMAIL: natscene@nativityparish.com 
 
 SOFTWARE 
  MSPublisher 2007 
  Adobe Acrobat X 
  Windows 7 
 
 SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS 
   


